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Head of School Comment 

It is hard to believe that we are almost at the end of this academic year and our first year in the new 

building. We have had an incredibly busy start to the term with various events happening, which 

have been celebrated in this newsletter.   

  

A reminder that with the weather change, we are encouraging children to come to school with a hat 

and named water bottle. I would also appreciate your support in reflecting on if your child needs to 

attend school wearing a jumper, I seem to spend most playtimes and lunchtimes asking them to be 

taken off.  

  

As part of the Key Stage 2 (Year 6) assessment process, Lambeth have a duty to validate and quality 

assure teacher writing judgements. We were selected to go through a moderation process this week 

and were incredibly pleased that our judgements were agreed, and our writing outcomes celebrated. 

I would like to thank the Phase 3 team for their incredible efforts with this.  

  

It was a joy to see the children engaged and celebrating the contributions that the Windrush 

generation provided to Britain today. 75 years on, we are still experiencing the cultural and social 

influences that this generation provided. Let’s hope that the Windrush scandal is resolved in the very 

near future.   

  

Sports day communication will be coming next week, once I have confirmed the finer details with our 

coaches.  

  

Have a lovely weekend,  

Ms Kingshott  



Maths Master Class  

 

In the Spring and Summer Terms, four Year 5 children from Sudbourne have had the opportunity to 

participate in Maths Masterclasses alongside other able mathematicians from the Windmill Cluster 

of Schools. 

  

The classes were delivered by teachers from King's Maths School as part of their programme to 

support and inspire young mathematicians in Lambeth. The programme is designed by the Royal 

Institution to share mathematical ideas and challenges with children from local schools. 

  

Iqra in 5/6W said she had liked the games aspect of the classes. It is not always how we do Maths in 

school. Aiden 5/6C, Agha 5/6W and Jessica 5/6W all agreed that their favourite session had been the 

one where we turned ourselves into spies and learnt about codes and cyphers. Agha said she felt the 

sessions had helped her learn and prepare her for secondary school. Jessica enjoyed learning new 

things. All felt proud to be chosen to attend - as they should be.  

 

Well done Sudbourne Master Mathematicians! 



 

 



 

 



 

Year 6 School Journey 

The Year 6 residential experience was an unforgettable journey filled with excitement, personal 

growth, and lasting memories. As the students prepared to embark on this adventure, their 

anticipation and enthusiasm were palpable. The destination for this extraordinary trip was a 

picturesque outdoor education centre nestled amidst lush green fields and surrounded by breath-

taking natural beauty, in the Isle of Wight. 

The children were divided into smaller groups, each led by a dedicated instructor. We were met with 

a range of thrilling outdoor activities designed to push limits and broaden horizons.  

As the days progressed, the children were exposed to challenging survival techniques of building a 

shelter, scaling towering climbs, and conquering their fears of heights. Through these activities, the 

students discovered the power of perseverance and determination, realising that they were capable 

of achieving much more than they had ever imagined. 

Evenings were filled with campfire gatherings, where children were told interesting stories, sang 

songs, and reflected on their experiences. To end our stay, we all gathered in a tremendous tent for 

karaoke and literally sang our hearts out. 

Staff feel very privileged to have been on the residential trip with our Year 6s, who were amazing 

ambassadors of Sudbourne.  



 

 



 

 



The 2023 Windmill Cluster Poetry Festival 

 

The annual Windmill Cluster Poetry Festival is here again! 

  

Everyone at Sudbourne wrote a poem on the theme of connection and it was a tough job choosing 

poems to go ahead to the quarter-final heats. 

  

La'zeekqua 5/6W, Diya 5/6C, Keanna 5/6V, Edie 4G, Leela, Poppy and Primrose 3/4C and Jasmine in 

3G all represented Sudbourne at the quarter-final heats at St Jude's and gave absolutely wonderful 

performances. 

  

Keanna said, "It was really fun! It made me see that I have accomplished a lot of things and it made 

me feel brave to perform. I also heard a lot of great poems, which has now inspire me to write more 

poetry." 

  

Jasmine in 3G made it to the semi-finals at Richard Atkins' with her gem of a poem. She said, "I am 

proud of my poem and it made me feel happy to participate. I felt nervous but also confident 

because I saw that everyone was a bit nervous. I learnt a lot about performing. I am so proud to have 

made it to the semi-finals and I am also proud of our two Year 6s, who have made it to the finals." 

  

The two Year 6s who made it to the finals after a tense semi-final are La'zeekqua and Keanna. They  

will perform their poems at the final at St Martins-in-the-Fields on Wednesday 28 June. Everyone 

who made it to the quarter-finals will be in attendance, to cheer them on. 



Windrush  

 

We celebrated Windrush 75 on June 23 2023, with great enthusiasm and pride. It was a memorable 

day, that brought our children together to commemorate the important historical event and the 

contributions of the Windrush generation. The day was filled with insightful activities and special 

guests that made it an unforgettable experience for all involved. 

One of the highlights of the day was the visit from the esteemed author, Kandace Chimbiri. Kandace, 

known for her remarkable work, "The Story of the Windrush," captivated our children with her 

storytelling skills and deep knowledge of the Windrush generation. She shared her life story, and 

how her parents are part of the Windrush generation  - this captivated and inspired the children to 

appreciate the struggles, triumphs, and resilience of those who embarked on the HMT Empire 

Windrush. The interactive session provided a unique opportunity for our children to engage with the 

author and gain a deeper understanding of this significant period in history. In addition to Kandace 

Chimbiri's visit, we were honoured to welcome representatives from the Imperial War Museum. 

Throughout the day, our students participated in a variety of activities designed to immerse them in 

the world of the Windrush generation.  Phase 1 imagined they were part of the Windrush journey 

and had to decide which items they would bring with them. This sparked meaningful discussions 

about the importance of personal belongings and what they symbolise in times of transition and 

change. 

Phase 2 were tasked with writing a letter back home as if they embarked on the journey. Drawing 

inspiration from the letters and correspondence exchanged by the Windrush generation, our 

students poured their hearts onto paper, sharing their thoughts, hopes, and dreams with their loved 

ones.  

The children in Phase 3 participated in a collage-making activity using images from Kandace 

Chimbiri's book. Guided by their imagination, they created visually stunning collages that depicted 



scenes, emotions, and themes from the book. This hands-on activity allowed our children to express 

their understanding of the Windrush journey in a unique and artistic way.  

The Imperial War Museum (IWM) London will be selecting pieces of work and digitising them into a 

poster, which will be displayed in the Museum for all to see! 

The activities continue over the Summer to mark the Windrush 75 at the IWM. Sam King ’s son will be 

making a presentation this Saturday 24th June 2023.   

As a school, we acknowledge and truly appreciate the contributions that the Windrush generation 

provided to Britain post the Second World War.  

 



 

 



 

 



 

PTA 

 

Summer Fair! 

The Sudbourne Summer Fair will be happening on Saturday 1st July from 12 till 3pm! It’s £1 to enter, 

kids go free. 

We really need volunteers to help us set up, run the stalls, and tidy up after the Fair! You don’t need 

to volunteer for the whole time of the Fair - even if you can only spare an hour - we will organise 

rotas so people can enjoy the Fair as well as help out.  



Please get in touch at pta@sudbourne.com to let us know what you can do to help. Thank you so 

much! 

Our stalls this year: 

Cakes/teas & coffees /strawberries & cream/Tuck Shop 

Sangria/bar 

Jerk chicken BBQ 

Hot dog BBQ 

Sass & Belle 

Tombola 

Jumble 

Plants 

Bouncy castle 

Games 

- 

Look out for the Bags of Fun - Coming on Monday!  

 

Thank you to everyone who offered to host a Keatings signboard to advertise the Summer Fair! 

 

mailto:pta@sudbourne.com


House Winners 

 

This week's winners are Brockwell with 2,490 

Well Done!  

Sudbourne Superstars! 

 

 Well Done to the children who were awarded as our Sudbourne Superstars for producing 

outstanding work in a curriculum area.  

W/C - 5th June 2023 

Nursery - Siena - for demonstrating the school values and for her focus and contributions during 

carpet time - well done!  

RB - Faizan - For trying really hard in his writing 

RC - Matteo- for being more confident in his ability to write a sentence indapendantly.  

1C - 

1/2K - Myah- for her perseverance in maths and her counting in 2’s, 5’s and 10’s! 

2K - Zuri- For her incredible ode to books. Well done! 



3G - 

3/4C - Kelile- for his excellent work in science. He is working so hard in our state of matter unit.  

4G - Edie -for representing the school in the poetry slam with confidence and grace. 

5/6V - Cameron - For being more motivated and working hard in maths 

5/6C - Rahiem - for working independently in English and striving to add exciting descriptions in his 

writing. 

5/6W - Joshua Giollo -for making sure his learning is always focused on his work, especially in maths 

 

W/C - 12th June 2023 

Nursery - Jake: for settling back into the routines of the nursery 

RB - Ritaj for outstanding independent writing. Ready for year 1 

RC -Jolanda- for sharing her original and creative ideas in Literacy.  

1C - Alin - For excellent focused work in Math  

1/2K - Ocyrus- for outstanding work in geography and for completing his booklet about Kenya 

creatively using his reflection skills. 

2K - Shaneya - For your perseverance with the sewing this week! Well done!  

3G -  

3/4C -   Primrose - For her wonderful work in Maths and telling time 

4G - All of year 4- for completing the MTC and practising their times tables to perfection 

5/6V - Lamek - for his excellent mathematical reasoning and helping the Year 5s.  

5/6C - Adam - For writing a beautiful poem about PE 

5/6W - Caleb - For his hard work in maths, and his progress with his handwriting. 

Hot Chocolate with the Head!  

 

Well Done to the following children that had a milkshake or ice lolly with the Head for demonstrating 

one of our school values. 



W/C - 5th June 2023 

Nursery - Paloma-  For her kindness and for always being willing to help tidy up. Keep it up! 

RB - Milina - for showing the value of achievement by believing in herself 

Reem - showing the value of achievement by contributing more in whole class discussions.  

RC - Sebastian-for trying really hard to concentrate and ignore distractions.  

1C -  

1/2K - Kit for his reflection and resilience in PE. Well done for your outstanding achievement! 

2K - Jaheim- perseverance. You have been trying so hard in maths and literacy this week. Well done! 

3G - Arin - for aspiration and kindness 

3/4C - Shariah - Integrity. This week Shariah has strived to do the right thing and I am so impressed! 

4G - Ella for joining our class and already showing all of the Sudbourne values.  

5/6V - Ethan - achievement and perseverance in his learning.  

5/6C - Arthur - for embodying our values of achievement and integrity. This week he has prioritised 

his learning and not allowed his friends to let him get distracted. Well done! 

5/6W - Iqra for always showing kindness to her partner in class and at playtimes  

 

W/C - 12th June 2023 

Nursery -  

RB - Elsa for showing the values of perseverance and achievement. Elsa has worked very hard to 

understand subtraction this week. 

RC - Noah- For always encouraging his friends and celebrating their success! 

1C  - Mya - For achievement in all subjects. Mya you give your best effort every time and your hard 

work produces amazing work. 

1/2K - Axel- for persevering in all his tasks and for working independently this week! 

2K - Ethan - For your kindness helping Miss Kearney set up for DT during your lunch break! Thank You 

so much Ethan!  

3G -  

3/4C - William - for his achievement in science! Well done William  

4G - Nia- for always being a kind, respectful and funny member of 4G 

5/6V - Kayley - Perseverance - For putting in time and effort to improve her handwriting. She wrote 

her poem in pen this week and it looked absolutely beautiful.  

5/6C -Mohamed - Integrity - For being so mature when other children are making the wrong choices, 

and for being so helpful in the classroom. 



5/6W - Jaheem - Perseverance with his maths learning, which is helping complete more challenges!  

Attendance 

 

W/C - 5th June 2023  

Star class goes to 1/2K with 97.0% 

W/C - 12th June 2023  

Star class goes to 2K with 97.6% 

W/C - 19th June 2023 

Star class goes to RC with 97.7% 

Dates for Diary 

 

 

• Thursday 29th June - Class photographs  

• Friday 30th June - 1C assembly - 9am - Parents invited to attend  

• Friday 30th June - PTA bags for fun / own clothes day - details to follow  



• Saturday 1st July - Summer Fair time 12-3pm  

• Thursday 13th July - Sports day at Brockwell park - all day - parents invited to attend  

• Tuesday 18th July AM - Year 6 show performance to parents  

• Wednesday 19th July PM - Year 6 show performance to parents  

• Thursday 20th July AM - Year 6 leavers assembly - parents invited to attend  

• Friday 21st July - End of term (Finish at 2pm) 

Community News! 

 



Contact Us 

 

 

Sudbourne Primary School 

21 Mandrell Road  

Brixton  

London 

SW2 5EP 

0207 274 7631 

admin@sudbourne.com 
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